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July 14, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit to the County Council an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into an interlocal agreement with the city of Kenmore for the transfer of Swamp Creek Park and the Inglewood Wetlands parcels to the city.  These sites are located wholly within the city and I believe this agreement is in the best interests of King County park users and taxpayers.  

The Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks has embraced extraordinary change and innovation over the past few years.  A major funding crisis in 2002 challenged the Division to reinvent the parks system, and was the impetus to put into place a tremendous number of new business practices and efficiencies.  The Parks Business Transition Plan directed the Division to place its major focus on the operation of regional trails and regional and rural parks 
The Parks and Recreation Division continues to work with other entities on the transfer of parks and facilities outside the scope of the Parks Business Plan, including local parks in cities and inside the Urban Growth Boundary.  

The city of Kenmore has agreed to assume ownership and operation of Swamp Creek Park and the Inglewood Wetlands parcels.  Under the agreement, the county would transfer ownership of the park within 30 days of execution of the proposed interlocal agreement.

If you have any questions about this proposed agreement, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers
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  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director
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  Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP
